

O. P. JINDAL SCHOOL, SAVITRI NAGAR
Annual Examination – (2025 – 2026)

Class / Section: IV _____

MM:80

Subject: English

Time: 2 Hrs.

Name: _____

Roll No: _____

Invigilator's Sign: _____ Marks Obtained: _____ Examiner's Sign: _____

Fifteen Minutes Extra will be given for reading the Question Paper

General Instructions:

- 1) The Question Paper contains THREE sections: Section A- Reading, Section B- Grammar & Writing Skills and Section C- Literature.
- 2) All questions are compulsory.

SECTION-A- READING (24 MARKS)

Q1. Read the passage and answer the questions given below. (1x12=12 Marks)

Every morning, the village wakes up with the soft sound of birds. The sun rises slowly behind the green fields, spreading golden light everywhere. Fresh air fills the atmosphere, and the smell of wet soil makes people feel happy and calm. Farmers walk towards their fields with tools on their shoulders. Small children walk to school in neat uniforms, talking and laughing with their friends. Women clean their houses and decorate the doorways with colourful rangoli. Trees stand tall and fresh, full of green leaves and singing birds. The river near the village flows gently, shining like silver in the sunlight. Life in the village is simple, peaceful, and close to nature. People help each other and live like one big family. The village morning shows beauty, peace, and harmony in everyday life.

Answer the following questions:

i) What wakes up the village?

- a) Cars b) Birds and roosters c) Bells d) Trains

ii) The sun spreads _____ light.

- a) red b) blue c) golden d) black

iii) Farmers walk towards the _____.

- a) school b) market c) fields d) river

iv) Children go to _____.

- a) park b) school c) temple d) farm

v) What does the river shine like?

- a) Gold b) Silver c) Glass d) Water

vi) How is the village life?

- a) Noisy b) Busy c) Peaceful d) Crowded

vii) Who decorate the doorways?

- a) Farmers b) Children c) Women d) Teachers

viii) The passage describes _____ life?

- a) city b) village c) forest d) desert

ix) The river near the village flows _____

- a) Fastly b) Slowly c) Gently d) Silently

x) Antonym of 'fresh' is _____

- a) Clean b) Dirty c) New d) Soft

xi) Life in village is _____

(complete the line from the above passage.)

xii) Give a title to the passage _____

Q2. Read the passage and answer the questions given below. (1x12=12Marks)

Respect is a moral value that teaches us to treat everyone politely. When we respect others, we listen carefully and speak kindly. Respecting elders, teachers, and friends creates harmony in society. Children who show respect are loved and trusted by everyone. Respect also means caring for others' feelings and opinions. It helps avoid fights and misunderstandings. A respectful person spreads peace and happiness.

When children learn respect at a young age, they grow into responsible citizens. Respect helps us understand that everyone is different and special in their own way. In classrooms, respectful students wait for their turn to speak and listen carefully to others. Respect is also important towards nature, animals, and public property. When we respect rules, society becomes safe and organised. A respectful attitude brings peace not only to others but also to ourselves.

Answer the following questions:

- i) Respect teaches us to treat others?
a) rudely b) shamefully c) politely d) loudly
- ii) What does respecting others create?
a) Fear b) Noise c) Harmony d) Trouble
- iii) Respectful children are _____ by everyone?
a) ignored b) feared c) trusted d) punished
- iv) What does respect avoid?
a) Peace b) Happiness c) Joy d) Fights
- v) What do children grow into when they learn respect at young age?
a) Ignorant citizens b) Responsible citizens
c) Irresponsible citizens d) Harmful citizens
- vi) How does the society become when we respect the rules?
a) Bitter b) Unsafe c) Safe d) Quieter
- vii) What should children wait for to speak and listen carefully to others?
a) Their time b) Their turn c) Their opportunity d) U Turn
- viii) Tick the correct spelling?
a) Atitude b) Attitude c) Attitud d) Atitud
- ix) Antonym of 'polite' is _____.
a) loving b) impolite c) immoral d) impatient
- x) Respect is also important towards _____
-

(Complete the sentence)

- xi) Respect is a moral value. (True/ False)
- xii) What do you learn from the above passage?
-

SECTION-B- GRAMMAR & WRITING (26 MARKS)

Q3. Do as directed. (Any 4)

(1x4=4 Marks)

- (i) Sundar walked _____ (to/at) the library and turned left.
- (ii) This phone _____ (has/have) many new features.
- (iii) I could not go to school _____ I was ill. (but/because)
- (iv) All the other children _____ (watch) the game with their parents.

(Write in present continuous tense)

- (v) He never does his work _____. (carefully- write the opposite word)

Q4. Do as directed. (Any 4)

(1x4=4 Marks)

- (i) The cool breeze blew softly on her face. (Adverb of manner/ Adverb of time). Choose the correct option.
- (ii) I cannot drink coffee _____ it is very hot. (because/ but)
- (iii) Past tense of 'buy' is _____ (thought/bought)
- (iv) It takes five minutes to walk _____ the bus stop. (to/at)
- (v) Underline the sentence that shows the action that is going on:

- We live in Ahmedabad.
- Danish is watering the plants.

Q5. Do as directed. (Any 4)

(1x4=4 Marks)

- (i) Rajan's team won the game and _____ (celebrate) in the park.

(Use is/ am/ are change into -ing form of verb)

- (ii) The girl lost her eyesight _____ she was ten years old. (because/when)
- (iii) That _____ such a long queue. (is/are)
- (iv) Maria is sad _____ she has lost her purse. (but/because)
- (v) You _____ always a naughty girl. (was/were)

Q6. Do as directed. (Any 4)

(1x4=4 Marks)

(i) We pay membership fees to the club once a year. (Replace the underlined phrase with the correct adverb)

(ii) Hari is getting ready to come with us now. (Present Time/Future Time). Choose the correct option.

(iii) Two of the children _____. (Write the predicate)

(iv) Sita lose her earring in the park. (Rewrite the sentence correctly using the past form of the verb)

(v) The old man have a stick. (Rewrite the sentence using the correct verb)

Q7. Write a paragraph on 'Health is Wealth' or 'A Day at the Beach'.

(1x4=4 Marks)

SECTION-C- LITERATURE (30 MARKS)

Q9(A). Read the given sentences and answer the questions given below.

(1x5=5 Marks)

*"Until today, I wasn't sure of just how much I endure,
But now I've found with thanks to you,
I am stronger than I ever knew."*

i) What did the oak tree discover?

- (a) Trader (b) People (c) Teacher (d) Strength

ii) What is the antonym of 'Weaker'?

- (a) Stronger (b) Loser (c) Creator (d) Behaviour

iii) What is the synonym of 'endure'?

- (a) Difference (b) Clearance (c) Tolerate (d) Grievance

iv) What is the past tense of 'find'?

- (a) Down (b) Found (c) Town (d) Crown

v) What is the name of the poet?

- (a) Carly Dugmore (b) Jacqueline Shore
(c) William Skaespeare (d) Johny Ray Rider Jr

OR

"All earthlings ought to toil for food and drink

Yet grains go down the drains; food down the sink."

i) What goes down the sink?

- (a) Good (b) Mood (c) Hood (d) Food

ii) What is the meaning of 'toil'?

- (a) Work smart (b) Work less (c) Work hard (d) Work

iii) Who ought to toil for food?

- (a) Human beings (b) Siblings (c) Earthlings (d) Penguins

iv) What goes down the drain?

- (a) Pains (b) Rains (c) Grains (d) Brains

v) What is the name of the Poet?

- (a) Carly Dugmore (b) Jacqueline Shore
(c) William Skaespeare (d) Johny Ray Rider Jr

(B). Read the given sentences and answer the questions given below.

(1x5=5 Marks)

"I will divide your share of kingdom between Goneril and Regan. I disown you."

i) Pick out a pronoun from the above lines:

- (a) I (b) They (c) He (d) She

ii) Who said these words to whom?

- (a) Cordelia to King Lear (b) King Lear to Cordelia
(c) Cordelia to Goneril (d) Goneril to Cordelia

iii) Pick out a proper noun from above sentences?

- (a) Regan (b) Began (c) Pagan (d) Dragon

iv) What is the plural of 'kingdom'?

- (a) Doms (b) Queendoms (c) Kingdoms (d) Boredom

v) What is the name of the Story?

- (a) The Indomitable Sudha Murty (b) Waste Not Want Not
(c) The Beauty of Difference (d) A Daughter's Love

OR

"I consider JRD a great man because despite being an extremely busy person, he valued one postcard; he valued one postcard written by a young girl seeking justice."

i) Who is I?

(a) JRD (b) The Chairman (c) Narayan Murty (d) SudhaMurty

ii) What was the girl seeking?

(a) Celebration (b) Attention (c) Justice (d) A dress

iii) Who is considered a great man by the speaker?

(a) JRD (b) The Chairman
(c) Narayan Murty (d) SudhaMurty

iv) What is the pronoun used for JRD?

(a) They (b) She (c) He (d) You

v) Write the antonym of 'young'?

(a) Small (b) Big (c) Old (d) New

Q10. Answer these questions. (Any 4)

(3x4=12 Marks)

i) What did Sudha Murty spot one day on her way to her hostel at IISC?

ii) Why did King Lear decide to divide his kingdom among his three daughters?

iii) Why do birds search for food before sunset?

iv) When do we need our family the most?

v) How did Cordelia meet Lear in the end?

Q11. Answer these questions. (Any 2)

(4x2=8 Marks)

i) According to the speaker, what are the main things that can make a family happy?
Do you agree with the speaker? Why/ Why not?

ii) Why did Sudha Murty think that JRD Tata was a great man?

iii) What did family do every night?
